From: Chip Manning [mailto:cmanning@metalworkingsystems.com]

Sent: Monday, October 13, 2008 1:30 PM

To: Snow, Donnie **Cc:** Schumann, Jack **Subject:** Sea Scouts

Dear Mr. Snow:

Thank you for your time on the phone today. As I indicated on the phone, I am requesting permission to park three trailered sailboats in the Rooney Recreation Area over the winter months. These boats are all used in Sea Scout Ship 5750's sailing program. I believe that Mr. Jack Schumann indicated that it would be a necessity to obtain that permission when we spoke last spring. Should the concern be insurance, we have a copy of our general liability coverage on file with the City of Racine named as an insured. On another note, I spoke with the Chairman of the Harbor Commission and Mr. Rooney does not believe we will impede the operation of the launch ramp or access to the docking area.

On another note, I would be interested in having our Scouts participate in some fashion with the Parks and Rec Department in their summer youth programming. I have some great kids in my Sea Scout program and we can provide a safe and enjoyable experience for some of those who would otherwise not be able to enjoy our lake.

Should you have any questions, please feel free to call upon me. I can be reached at 262-681-3434.

Charlie Manning Skipper Sea Scout Ship 5750 Racine